

Dear Members at ILM,

I am writing to update you on a concerning issue that has arisen at our Belton Campus Sanctuary over this past week.

This morning, it came to our attention that there is an increased presence of water in the sanctuary. Despite our efforts, including wrapping the roof and much clean-up, it appears that water may be trapped within the ceiling and walls. This has led to the formation of black spots due to standing water and humidity, resulting in a worsening smell and appearance within the sanctuary.

After careful consideration and consultation, including assessment by a crisis management company, we have made the decision not to hold Sunday Worship services at our Belton campus this weekend. We will have our normal 8:00 and 10:30 worship times, and Belton Bible Study will be moved to the 9:15 time slot and held inside of the Auditorium at the Temple campus.

We are actively working with our insurance company to determine the necessary steps to address this issue. We appreciate your understanding and patience as we navigate this complex situation.

Thank you for your continued support and understanding.

God's Blessings – Pastor Grayson Albers and Church Leadership